
Directors’ Report 
CCS Board of Education Meeting, December 16, 2024 

District-wide with Executive Director, Dr. Leadbetter 

Average Daily student Membership (ADMs): 
● Seatbased: 149.2 
● K-5 Online: 36.6 
● 6-12 Online: 314.5 
● Online Total: 351.1 
● District Total: 500 
● District Cap: 500 

Online Learning with Acting Director, Bierce 
The 6th -12th grade online program has wrapped up Semester 1 and the teachers are busy 
grading and getting courses set up for Semester 2. We had 21 students complete their 
graduation requirements and 7 ready for PSEO! They will be invited to celebrate with us in May 
at our graduation ceremony.  
 
Our middle- and high-school students are participating in J-Term this week. Middle School 
students will focus on social-emotional learning topics and High School students will focus on 
career and college readiness and planning.Our Elementary students are continuing up their 
semester and will finish this Friday, January 17th. 
 
We are excited to have our new 0.5 Special Education teacher starting on Wednesday. We are 
still searching for a math interventionist. 

Seat Based Learning with Director Klang 
 
We are completing our Fastbridge testing as we wrap up Semester 1.  We are also looking 
forward to half way day!! 
 
The donations and generosity for the students and staff with Christmas gifts was absolutely 
incredible! Many churches, Christmas for Kids, businesses and individuals poured their hearts 
out in generosity! 
 
The staff enjoyed their well deserved break.  It is evident that the staff is ready for part two - they 
are excited, happy, rejuvenated and ready to go! 
 
Many 7th and 8th grade students are heading north to Finland to the Wolf's Ridge Nature 
center.  They are looking forward to this adventure.  There are a few staff attending and one 
parent on this two night trip.  Thank you Lisa Laasch and others! 



 
Spring Math continues to show amazing results!!!  ALL 7th graders are scoring well above grade 
level!  This is exciting and again - gives value to the one grade level teaching approach that we 
implemented this year. 
 
As always - making the call for the e-learning days are always tricky.  We got skunked last time, 
but, it’s always better to be safe than sorry!! 
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